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September 12, 2009

To Our Senior Reassurance Clients,

We would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the Policy & Procedures to which James Bay New Horizons’ staff and volunteers are required to follow in the event that they are unable to get in contact with you.

If we cannot reach a client on the first attempt in the morning we must follow the ensuing process, step by step:

· we make a second attempt at the end of the calling session

· if no response, we try the contacts you have provided to us, starting with the first contact and then the second if required.  We favour having your building manager if you reside in an apartment, as they are able to knock on your door and try to find out if you are okay.  Sometimes a building manager will open the apartment and look around, however; this arrangement must have been made between you and the manager prior.
· if still no response, we check all the area hospital admission lists to see if you are in the hospital

· when we have endeavoured all other options, we call the police and have them gain entrance to check on your status.  
To clarify, we are not in a position to accept that your contact assumes that you are satisfactory.  If they themselves have not spoken to or seen you on that particular day, we must follow the subsequent steps to ensure that you are alive and well.  
We trust that you will understand that when our staff and volunteers are unable to contact you, they themselves become very concerned for your wellbeing, and are focussed on ensuring that all is well.  
For further clarification or to update your contact information, please feel free to get in touch with our offices at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Sherri Dixon                                                                                
Program Coordinator                                                             
JAMES BAY NEW HORIZONS SOCIETY


234 Menzies Street


Victoria, B.C. V8V 2G7


Phone: 250 386 3035


Fax: 250 386 3045








